Outside of Washington County
Shared Expenses

Ettrick Community Center and Library. Built as an addition onto the Ettrick Elementary School, the Ettrick Community Center and Library was a cooperative effort between the Village of Ettrick, the Town of Ettrick, the Gale-Ettrick-Trempealeau School District, and a number of private groups. These entities all shared in the costs of the project. The Town and Village had long wanted a library and a community center to accommodate various community meetings and civic groups, and the school district needed more space. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Shared Utilities and Community Facilities

Kohler Recreational Facilities. Although the costs for four lighted tennis courts were paid entirely by the Village of Kohler, the Kohler School District is able to use the courts for high school and middle school tennis team matches and practices. Village residents in turn have access to the school gymnasium, weight room, and running track. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Garner’s Creek Stormwater Utility. The Village of Combined Locks and the Towns of Harrison and Buchanan in Calumet County cooperated to create a stormwater utility. The utility was formed to address stormwater problems in the Village and helped avoid litigation between these communities. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Shared Services and Equipment

Sheboygan Municipal Court. The City of Sheboygan and Village of Kohler established a Joint Municipal Court that allows the two communities to save money by reducing court costs. A typical citation, for example, is approximately $77 less than the same citation through Circuit Court. The Joint Court meets in the City of Sheboygan Council Chambers and is presided over by a judge from Kohler. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Medary/Barre Snowplowing. In exchange for snowplowing some of the Town of Medary’s roads (in La Crosse County), the Town of Barre uses Medary’s ballot counting equipment at election times. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Cascade Police Department. The small Village of Cascade (pop. 699) in Sheboygan County is able to employ a full-time police officer in part because the nearby Village of Adell (pop. 512) subcontracts with Cascade for 12 hours of patrol and complaint service per month. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Oconto County Sheriff’s Department Satellite Office. The Towns of Doty, Lakewood, Mountain, Riverview and Townsend in Oconto County worked with the County Sheriff to develop a satellite office in the northern part of the County. This office enables the Sheriff’s Department to provide these towns with better service than before. The towns help pay the costs of the building and equipment based on equalized value. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Rochester Clerk. The Village and Town of Rochester in Racine County share a municipal building and a clerk. The clerk spends part of her week in the building’s east end working on Village matters and part of her week in the building’s west end working on Town matters. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension
Joint Planning Efforts

Marshfield/Cameron Joint Planning Area. The City of Marshfield and Town of Cameron created a 300-acre joint planning area designed to ensure that land uses in this area would be compatible with both the City and the Town. This planning area was formalized in a cooperative boundary agreement. – Kevin Struck, UW-Extension

We administer WSS.66.0301 which encourages and tracks Intergovernmental Agreements, researched and wrote booklet "Merge of City-Village Services; Best Practices" brokered agreement on sharing of IT services Chippewa Falls. – Dan Elsass, Wisconsin Dept. of Revenue

Ozaukee County Multi-Jurisdictional Comprehensive Planning Process. – Paul Roback, Ozaukee County

Shared Technologies

SHARE-Five County shared library automation system. – Walter Burkhalter, Mid-Wisconsin Federated Library System

Our board includes members from Jefferson, Dodge, and Washington County. Sharing technology and materials gives greater access to the public. – Ruth Schmitt, Mid-Wisconsin Federated Library System

Within Washington County

Shared Services and Equipment

Police/Fire Services

The Town of Richfield is in final discussions to have the Sheriff’s Department serve as the contracted police agency if the town incorporates into a village. – Toby Cotter, Town of Richfield

Certain EMS services in the county possess a higher level of training than others. In certain situations, a Basic Life Support (BLS) service can request an "intercept" from an Advanced Life Support (ALS) service to provide better care for their patient. An "intercept" involves two ALS trained responders coming to the scene in a vehicle (usually a car or van but not their ambulance) with their ALS equipment and they ride along in the BLS ambulance. This keeps the ALS service ambulance available for other calls. – Rob Schmid, Washington County

Training and equipping a hazmat team is a very expensive undertaking. No one fire agency in Washington County had the funds to do it on their own.  Our team was formed as a county-wide team using grants to pay for initial and ongoing training and the equipment the team utilizes. Presently, the team has members from 8 of the 13 departments. – Rob Schmid, Washington County

Garbage Collection

Joint garbage/recycling collection contract with the Village of Newburg and the Town of Trenton. – Phil Beitz, Village of Newburg 

Public Works

Richfield hires Washington County throughout the year to tackle public works projects such as culverts, ditching, tree trimming and line painting. – Toby Cotter, Town of Richfield

Shared Equipment

When seal coating roads, Washington County leases a chip spreader from Ozaukee County and Ozaukee County leases Washington County’s trucks for hauling aggregate on their projects.  – Ken Pesch, Washington County

Shared Utilties and Community Facilities

Shared electric utility with Village of Slinger – Scott Henke, City of Hartford Mayor
The City of West Bend shares costs of building projects with the County for the University of Wisconsin-Washington County. – Nick Dobberstein, City of West Bend

Share recreational facilities with school district (tennis courts, baseball/softball diamonds). – Jay Shambeau, Village of Kewaskum

Washington County partnered with the City of West Bend, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Washington County Highway Department, and Village of Kewaskum in the design, construction, and maintenance of the Eisenbahn State Trail. – Cindy Leinss, Washington County

Washington County worked with the Little Cedar Lake Conservation and Rehabilitation Association to erect a storage building on Little Cedar Lake at Ackerman’s Grove County Park. – Cindy Leinss, Washington County

The Town of West Bend, City of West Bend, Washington County, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, and the Cedar Lakes Conservation Foundation partnered to preserve Rolfs Park, a unique natural area, and provide recreational opportunities for the citizens of Washington County.  – Deb Sielski, Washington County

Shared Technologies

Parcel Mapping

Up until 2003 the City of Hartford completed parcel mapping for the City.  In 2003 Washington County agreed to take over parcel mapping for the City.  The County provides periodic updates of the data in the format the City requires.  This has freed up City staff time to devote to other priorities and makes city parcel information available in a format identical to other areas of the County. – Eric Damkot, Washington County

Data Sharing

When the City of West Bend installed their Municipal Area Network (MAN) to connect City Buildings and Schools, they also provided a way for Washington County to connect.  Although the final connection was made to satisfy the needs of the County Treasurer, other areas of Washington County Government have benefited.  Washington County now has live access to the City’s GIS data and vice versa.  This ensures both organizations have access to the most current version of the data and eliminates the need to store duplicate copies of the same data on both County and City servers. – Eric Damkot, Washington County

Richfield recently contributed more than $10,000 to a county project to complete digital terrain modeling and topographic mapping. – Toby Cotter, Town of Richfield

The importance of digital orthophotography in a variety of County applications continues to increase.  The Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC) has been instrumental in coordinating federal, state, regional and county government partners to acquire this valuable imagery.  Each partner is able to get the imagery they need at a fraction of the cost they would have paid doing the project alone. – Eric Damkot, Washington County

Washington County and participating local municpalities have an agreement that the County provides the technical services for the Statewide Voter Registration System (SVRS). – Brenda Jaszewski, Washington County Clerk

Washington County provides the forms for the tax bills for all 20 municipalities.  Washington County provides the tax bills, tax rolls and computer tax receipting for most of the local municipalities in the County. – Janice Gettelman, Washington County Treasurer
The Washington County Land Information Program has acquired a great deal of base data.  Parcel mapping, orthophotography, and topographic mapping are just a few of the examples of the data layers the County has been able to obtain.  The resulting data is made available at no or little charge to other units of government – saving them the expense of acquiring the data themselves. – Eric Damkot, Washington County
In 2003, with a grant from the State, Washington County partnered with SEWRPC, the Town of Polk and the Town of Richfield to complete a floodplain study and update the floodplain maps for the Oconomowoc River Subwatershed.  The result is better floodplain maps for this area of the County. 

– Eric Damkot, Washington County
County wide radio system. – Dale Schmidt, Washington County

Joint Planning Efforts and Regulation Administration
Cooperative Planning

Washington County, in partnership with 11 local governments, SEWRPC, and UW-Extension, have formally agreed to work together in a single planning effort to develop a multi-jurisdictional comprehensive plan.  This joint planning process will allow, for the first time, the development of an overall vision for the County and provide an opportunity for neighboring municipalities to work through issues to provide for the future success, economic vitality, and quality of life in Washington County. – Deb Sielski, Washington County

The Village and Town of Kewaskum are working agreeably and constructively on Extraterritorial zoning for the area around the Village. – Theodore Meilahn, Village of Kewaskum

Extraterritorial Zoning Committee representing Newburg and Trenton. – Phil Beitz, Village of Newburg

Jackson Village and Town Agreement. – Richard Roembke, Town of Jackson

The Washington County Economic Development Corporation seeks to improve and enhance the economic vitality of Washington County and all its communities by serving as the central voice on economic development issues.
Richfield contributes to the private economic development corporation created with the help of the county. – Toby Cotter, Richfield

Over the last two decades, the Land and Water Conservation Division has successfully partnered with the Big Cedar Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District and the Cedar Lake Conservation Foundation in implementing several conservation practices throughout the Big Cedar Lake Watershed. – Paul Sebo, Washington County

Regulation Administration

The County has several intergovernmental agreements with townships to administer the County’s erosion control and stormwater management ordinance on behalf of the township. – Scott Schmidt, Washington County

The County has several intergovernmental agreements with townships to administer the County’s nonmetallic mining reclamation ordinance on behalf of the township and also answers questions that any municipality may have with respect to nonmetallic mining reclamation. – Scott Schmidt, Washington County

The County is responsible to perpetuate all public land survey system corners.  By having local municipalities contact the County 30 days prior to any possible disturbance; thousands of dollars are potentially saved by both the County and the local municipality.  Washington County’s Engineer/Surveyor works with adjoining county surveyors to ensure that the monuments on the county lines are perpetuated. – Scott Schmidt, Washington County

Richfield has an intergovernmental agreement with the Village of Slinger related to building inspection services.  This agreement provides both communities with full-time building inspection services even though both communities have only one person each.  The Richfield inspector will cover for the Slinger inspector for vacations or illnesses (and vice versa).  There is no cost for either community. – Toby Cotter, Richfield

The County currently provides bridge inspection and consultation services to all local communities. By having the County perform this service, the local municipality does not have to contract with an engineering firm every other year.  The County keeps tracks inspections, performs the inspections, and provides the local municipalities with the results. – Scott Schmidt, Washington County

